
Well, here it is April already! As the weather starts to warm 

so does the grass begins to sprout. Itõs that time of year again 

to crank up the lawn mowers, clean out the flower beds, 

barns and gardens. I donõt know about the rest of you, but I 

have already found muscles that were left behind last fall.  

Havenõt managed to get to ride as of yet, right now I donõt 

think it would pay, as it would take longer to brush the horses 

down then it would be to ride. The horses are enjoying the 

new grass and nicer days. Itõs a beautiful time of year!  I hope everyone gets a chance 

to do the things they enjoy, with or without horses. 

 
A couple of upcoming events is the Equine Affaire, this coming weekend, April 7th thru 

April 10th, hope to see some of you there. Be sure to stop by the OHC Booth and say 

HI!  Also the OTP (Ohio Trail Partnership) work weekend is April 16 & 17th at Hock-

ing Hills.  They are planning on some continued work at the Group Camp and the 

State Forest Horsemanõs Campground.  I believe they are planning on putting to-

gether some additional picnic tables and some manure pits and the ògoató trail is in 

need of some work.  I know this is one of the more popular places to ride, so if you 

are free that weekend, please consider coming down to lend a hand. Meet at the 

maintenance building. For directions and times, see the State OHC Web page. 

 
Just a reminder, we will be having a guest speaker at the April meeting. Regina Shoop-

man who is a Mounted Officer for The Ohio State University, will speak on safety on 

the trail for the female rider (everyone actually) but focusing on the female rider.  

There seems to be more and more female riders, riding in groups or by themselves 

and some donõt realize safety concerns with that false sense of feeling of safety, be-

cause they are sitting atop of a horse. Unwanted attention can still occur on the trail 

or at our trailers. This presentation will start the meeting, with the òbusinessó portion 

to follow.  I hope you can make it! 

 
Just as a reminder to those who might not know when and where we meet, join us 

on April 25th (last Monday of the month) at the Licking Park Districts Infirmary Mound 

Park, on State Route 37 just south of Granville. The meeting begins at 7pm in the 

Bradley Building, on the left as you enter the park. 

 

Until next month,  Charlene Santee 
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2015 Hatõs Off Award 

 

 

Congratulations Craig Santeeñaward presented by PEEP Chair,  

Debbie Stevens 

 
Craig has done trail maintenance at Dillon State Park by himself, as well as 

with other volunteers working on the trails.  Replaced the back plates of the 

mounting blocks and inscribed each with our chapterõs name at Dillon State 

Park.  He has volunteered at Hocking State Park, Mohican State Park/Forest, 

Barkcamp State Park, Blue Rock State Park, to name a few.   Craig has supported our local Licking Park District 

as well.  He is currently working with the Ohio State Parks as a liaison between our chapter and the manager at 

Dillon State Park.  He has worked on multiple committees; tack auction and trail maintenance to name a few.  

Craig is a charter member of the Licking County Chapter of Ohio Horsemanõs Council.  He is a great asset to 

our chapter and the equine community of Ohio.   

 
This is the meaning of òHorseman Helping Horsemanó.  It is with great pleasure that on behalf of Licking 

County Chapter of OHC,  we present this award to Craig L. Santee.    

 

April Meeting Agenda Notification  

In accordance with OHC State Bylaw 4.12.2 a motion will be made at the April 25 meeting to 

allow Licking County OHC secondary members to vote and to hold office.  We are mandated 

to give a 30-day notice of the proposed vote on this motion.  The vote on the motion will be 

taken at the May 23
rd

 meeting. 

Youth Camping WeekendñCamp MohavenñTime Critical  

To all Licking County OHC members, The Licking County Chapter voted to sponsor three youths from 
our chapter, for this yearôs upcoming Youth Campouts at Camp Mohaven. We are looking for interested 
youths to participate. Slots are filling up so get your name in ASAP.   

The campouts are June 3, 4, & 5 for advanced riders, ages 12 to 17 and then on August 5, 6,& 7 for 
beginner riders, ages 8 to 11. If you know an interested youth please submit their names to Charlene 
Santee, LCOHC President (santeesprings@windstream.net), by April 22nd.  

All names will be placed in a drawing to be held at the monthly meeting on April 25th. For complete in-
formation on this program and the application, please see the State OHC web page at ohconline.com). 
Those youth that are selected will be notified and the needed application must be completed by their 
parents. The application deadline for the June Campout is May 15th and the application deadline for the 
August Campout is July 15th. This a great way to our youth more involved with the OHC. Good Luck to 
all!                                                                                             Charlene Santee, President  

mailto:santeesprings@windstream.net
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  Join us at the April Meeting, April 25,   7 pm.     

Our speaker will be  Regina Shoopman.  

 

 Regina is a Mounted Officer for OS U and will speak on safety on the 

trail for the female rider (everyone actually) but focusing on the female  

 rider.  There seems to be more and more female riders, riding in groups or  

by themselves and some donõt realize safety concerns with that false sense  

of feeling of safety, because they are sitting on top of a horse. Unwanted attention can still occur on the 

trail or at our trailers.  Held at Infirmary Mound Park, Granville, OH.  It is the building up the hill on 

the left as you come into the park. 

RAFFLE, RAFFLE  

The Fredericktown Little league is raffling this quilt which was made 
by a Wayne County OHC member. The proceeds will go to Officer 
Cortrellsô family.  This is the police officer killed in Danville a few 
months ago.  Officer Cortrell was a little league coach. 
 
The quilt is 50 X 60 inches.  Raffle tickets are $5 for 1 or 6 for $25. 
Drawing will be on April 30 and you donôt need to be present to win.   
The machine quilting on the quilt was also donated.  Call 740-694-
6489 to get tickets or see Barb Stevens. 

Trail Safety Seminar 
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Trail Mileage  Patches 

 Youth Camping Weekend, June 3-5; August 5-7 Reservations 

Upcoming Events 

April 7-10, Equine Affair, Ohio State Fairgrounds 
April 22, deadline for Youth Camping Weekend 

April 25, LCOHC monthly meeting, 7 pm, Infirmary Mound Park, Granville 

May 6-8, First campout, Great Seal SP.  Barb Stevens hosts. 

June 3-5 weekend camp for ages 12-17 is due by May 15  

August 5-7 weekend camp for ages 8-11 is due by July 15. 

 

Send your application and $75 by deadline.  Go to www.ohconline.com; click on Index; 

Click on Youth to get the application and other information.  Must be an OHC member. 

Attendance limited to 20 so get your application in early. 

Trail Mileage Patches were presented at the March meeting.  Craig and  
Charlene Santee earned their 1,000 mile patch (right).   Jane Thomasson  
(below right) earned her 500 mile patch. Lura Lentz (below left) earned her 
5,000 Mile patch. 

 
Also a BIG CONGRATULATIONS to Lura Lentz for being the  
2015 State Overall Trail Rider; she rode 2,767 miles in 2015. Since most 

of us wonôt see one of these patches, Iôve put a copy 
here! 

 
 
 

    

A farmer drove down the road with a load of fertilizer. A girl playing in her yard saw him and 

asked, òWhatcha got in your trailer?ó  òManureó the famer replied. òWhatcha gonna do with it?ó 

She asked him.  òPut it on my strawberries.ó  òYou should come eat with us,ó the girl said. òWe 

put ice cream on ours.ó 
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Licking County Members òout N aboutó 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       Relaxing after a long ride                                                                         Barb Abrams 

 

 

         

 

 

     

  

 

 

 

 

 

                   Beth Webb and ??                                                         Kathy Campbell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Nancy, Barb and John                               Judy                                      Jan and Rebel 
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                                                                   Meeting Minutes 

                                                                    March 28, 2016 

 

Charlene Santee called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

Welcome to all new and returning members. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

OHC State meeting: march 20th FOE Delaware 
All four By-laws passed. Trail Mileage &saddle hour reports for 2015 (Licking 3rd in Trail hours     &12th in 

Saddle hours.) (Top Parks/ Hocking, Mohican, Beavercreek.) Trail Maintenance    reports for 2015. 

2017 International Trail Conference to be held in Dayton Ohio. 

Upcoming rides scheduled around the state. (flyers) 
Equine Affaire OHC Booth Setup: April 6th! If interested in helping set up or in working the  booth, contact 

Tina Maruffi-Reid at � HYPERLINK  "mailto:equineaffaire@ohconline.com" �equineaffaire@ohconline.com� 

Treasurerôs Report:  We have a Balance of $ 5,624.12 

 
Secretaryôs Report: Debbie Stevens made a motion to accept the February minutes, seconded by Earl Hughes Mo-

tion Passed. 

 

Committee/Other Reports 

 

Cards-Pam Hamlin - No Report 

 

Corral- Sue Retherford - We need pictures, I can put up to three in our article. Look for our article in the corral. 

 
Face Book-Charlene Santee - Active. Everyone is behaving themselves. Dana Retherford has volunteered to help 

monitor Facebook. 

 

Newsletter-Barb Stevens - We would still like some personal interest articles so please submit to Barb Stevens. 

 

News Group-Barb Stevens:  No Report 

 

Nominations-Arlene England: No Report 

 
Park Liaison & Park Improvements-Karen McCabe and Charlene Santee are going to work together and share the 

duties. 

 
Peep- Debbie Stevens -    At the April 25th meeting we will be having a ñTrail Safetyò speaker it will take about 30

-45 minutes. 

 

Show-Diana Wheatley - Volunteer sign-up sheet was sent around. 

 
Trail Maintenance-Craig Santee - We did some work at Dillon with the Bicyclists. We moved some trails around. 

We still got to mark the trails. OTP Hocking is April 16th at 9:00am and we will be working on the goat trail. You 

will need to bring hammers and post hold diggers. May 14th Tuscaroraôs camp ground OTP. 

 

Trail Mileage-Barb Stevens: Under awards. 

 
  
 



 Trail Rides-Teresa Smith - Zaleski trail ride has been moved to October 21-23. They do not have water onsite so 

you will have to make sure that you take your own. 

 

Web Site-Diana Collins- Under old business. 

 
Old Business  Website re-design update by Charlene Santee-  Charlene has spoken to Tom the instructor of the 

computer class and they have started the project. They are hoping to have it working by next weekend. 

 
Ohio Youth Program by Terry Baker- He would like to sponsor Gabe Yontzôs son for the camp. We are sending 

out a newsgroup so anyone interested can sign up. Please summit all names by April 22nd so that the names can be 

picked by the April 25th meeting. 

 

New Business - No new business 

 

50/50 Drawing - The 50/50 winner was Dale Ours in the amount of $10.00. 

 

 Refreshments were provided by Deb Sheka, Debbie Stevens, Jan Dean, Arlene England and Carmen Porter. 

 

Adjourn - Craig Santee made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 pm, second by Earl Hughes Motion Passed. 

 

Secretary, Holli Wheatley 
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 Hereõs what Licking County members have been doing in 2015! 

 

Top Ten Riders     Top Ten Favorite Places to Ride  

Lura Lentz           2767    Infirmary Mound            1824  

John Boley           1230    Mohican                           1391  

Jude Hall             1062    Hocking                            1134     

Liz Shiplet           1048    Conesville                           931  

Karen McCabe        958    Dillon                                 826  

Opal Perry              833    Mohican Valley Trail          624  

Mitzi Gerber          718    Lobdell                              592  

Phil Rauch              711   Taft                                  559  

Pam Hamlin            570    Salt Fork                           500  

Barbara Stevens    568    Blue Rock                           470  

 

Competition                                       Schooling                                Driving                                        

Liz Shiplet                                        Liz Shiplet                              Jan Dean  

Holli Wheatley                                  Holli Wheatley                        Liz Shiplet  

        Jude Hall        

                            Karen McCabe 

 

Saddle Hours          

Aubrey McClure    Mark Stevens won  

Arlene England    the $25 gift certificate  

Judy Preston     from all those who  

Ron Reppart    submitted mileage forms.

     Thanks to everyone who

     helped with this important

     record keeping by sending  

     in their mileage.  

     

    LCOHC member, Kala Burgett (middle),  

    with her grandfather, Bill Burgett.  

    Looks like sheõs doing a good job. 

                                            

Top Ten Riders and Favorite Places to Ride 


